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UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Opening hours are  
Monday 8.15am-9.15am 

and 
Thursday 8.15am-9.15am  

and 2.30pm-3.30pm 
 
 
 

DATES  
FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

THIS WEEK… 
 
 

Tuesday 30th May 
Confirmation Parent Meeting 

7.30pm – Chisholm 
 

Wednesday 31st May 
Confirmation Parent Meeting 

7.30pm - St Matthew’s 
 

Friday 2nd June 
Chisholm Day 

 
Sunday 4th June 

First Eucharist Mass  
11am & 1pm 

 

Sundays  
Parish Mass 9:30am 

in the MPA  
 

 

 

 

 

 

FUTURE DATES… 
 
 

Tuesday 6th June 
Yr. 5 Reconciliation 10am 

 

Friday 9th June 
Yr. 3.- 6 Athletics Carnival 

 

Monday 12th June 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

Thursday 15th June 
Winter Mufti Day 

 

Friday 16th June 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Friends,  
 

Over the last few days I have experienced the true essence of what it means to be 
part of a Catholic faith community. The generosity shown by our community has been 
overwhelming. On behalf of Will Taylor and his family thank you for everything you 
have done in making Will Taylor day such a success. Let us keep Will and his family 
in our thoughts and prayers over the coming months. 
 

On Sunday, I was fortunate enough to celebrate with some of our students as they 
received their first Holy Communion. May our beautiful children find Jesus in others 
and be Jesus to others as they journey through life. 
 

You recently received a letter regarding government funding for Catholic schools. The 
main problem with the new model is the proposed change to how schools will be 
allocated funding. The government wants to fund each school according to its suburb’s 
individual’s Socio Economic Score (SES) rather than averaging out the SES scores 
for all Catholic schools. This is suggesting that everyone who sends their child to a 
Catholic school in a suburb that has a comparatively high SES can afford to pay high 
fees. This is incorrect.  
 

I want to reiterate that Bishop Vincent and Mr Greg Whitby have no wish to place 
additional financial pressure on families, many of whom are already struggling to meet 
cost of living pressures. Regardless of where they live and the school they send their 
children to, parents should not be expected to absorb the kind of fee increases written 
about in newspapers in the past few weeks. Equity and fairness should sit at the heart 
of any funding model. Our system will continue to take up the issue of funding fairness 
with our elected representatives - local, state and national. We ask you to contact your 
local member and make your view very clearly known as well. We need agreement on 
a model that provides clarity, fairness and certainty for all government and non-
government schools. 
 

This week we welcome our new Parish Priest, Father Robert William. Many of you will 
know him from his previous time here as Assistant Priest to Father Arthur. I know you 
will join me in welcoming him back to our Parish and School communities as he leads 
us on our faith journey together. 
 

Finally please join me for a cuppa and a chat on Monday 19 June after assembly. I 
may even show you some photos of my recent trip to the Holy Land. 
 

 

Heavenly Father 

We praise you for the gift of community.  
Thank you for the communities in which we live and work. 
Thank you for our loving parents, students and teachers. 

Thank you for the community which is your body the church 

Fill us with your spirit today, so that as one we reflect your light and love to each 
other and to the world. 

  

In Christ, we Pray  
Amen 

 

Take Care 
 

Michael 
 

 
 

SCHOOL PRAYER 
This is our Catholic school 

Let peace dwell here 
Let the rooms 

Be full of contentment 
Let love abide here 

Love of one another 
Love of everyone 

Love of God 
and love of life itself 
Let us remember that 

As many hands build a house 
So many hearts make a school. 

Principal:  Mr Michael Mifsud 

30 Collith Avenue, Bligh Park 2756 

PO Box 5724, South Windsor, 2756 

Phone (02) 4587 8915    

Website: www.chisholmblighpark.catholic.edu.au 

Email:  chisholm@parra.catholic.edu.au 
SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

8.15am ï 3.45pm 

Administrator:  Fr Robert William 
Sacramental Co-Ordinator:  Mrs Cita Adams 
Phone (02) 4577 3073   Fax (02) 4577 2124 



 

FROM THE REC 
 

Sunday Mass at Chisholm 
Mass is held here at Chisholm every Sunday at 9:30am. Each 
Sunday, a small community gathers together in the school 
MPA to celebrate Mass, followed by a light morning tea. 
 
 

Congratulations to our students who 
received Jesus for the first time on 
Sunday. We pray that they will continue 
to receive Jesus in the Eucharist 
regularly on their faith journey.  
 
 

 

This Friday (2nd 
June), is 
Chisholm Day 
when the life of 
Caroline Chisholm 
is celebrated. She 
contributed to 
Australian society 
in many ways: 
she worked with 
the homeless, she 
gave women who 
had no family support an opportunity to contribute to 
society; she worked for better housing and better working 
conditions for the poor; she helped emigrants establish 
themselves. Students are to wear their Sports uniform. 
 

We have the honour of her great great grandson Don 
Chisholm attending our Mass to present the Chisholm Day 
Awards. This award is for one student from each grade 
who serves the Chisholm community in the spirit of 
Caroline Chisholm by: 

Being a good role model 
Reaching out to others in different ways 
Having a sense of fairness and justice 
Living the Gospel values. 

 
 

The Confirmation Parent 
Meeting will be on Tuesday 
night (30th May) at 7.30pm in the 
MPA. If you are unable to attend 
this meeting, please attend the 
one at St Matthew’s the following 
night or contact Cita Adams 
through the Parish Office. If you 
have not received a letter from 
the parish and your child is in 

Year 5, has received the Sacraments of Baptism, 
Penance and Eucharist and you would like your child to 
be enrolled in this program please get a copy of the letter 
from the School Office. 
 

In Christ,  

 

 
 

Merilyn Hancock– Religious Education Co-ordinator  
 

TERM 2 PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Our next Staff Development Day (PUPIL FREE DAY) 
will be held on Friday 16 June.  
 

Our teachers will be going on a Road Trip to discover, 
learn and share with colleagues in others schools.  
We will be observing Literacy and Numeracy Blocks in 
four of our Diocesan schools. 

MORNING ASSEMBLIES 
 

Our morning assemblies are a wonderful way for our 
community to celebrate the achievements of our 
students and to receive important messages about 
what is happening in the school.  
 

It is wonderful to see so many parents attending these 
meetings and being a part of what we feel are 
important parts of our week. As such it is important that 
during assemblies we model appropriate behaviour to 
our students, like listening and joining in prayer.  
 

It is also important we demonstrate pride in the singing 
of our national anthem and school song.  
We ask that during the singing of our anthem or song 
that everybody stop to join in this communal 
celebration. We ask that parents and students do not 
walk across the paved areas, behind the flags during 
the singing of our anthem, as this can be a large 
distraction for our school community during this time. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 TIME 

 

For parents wishing to enrol their child in Kindergarten, 
or any other year level, for 2018, applications are now 
being accepted. Interview times are being timetabled 
and conducted with the aim that they will be 
completed by the end of this term. If you have any 
relatives or friends considering enrolling their child at 
Chisholm in 2018, now is the time to remind them to 
place their applications at the school office. 
 

SPORT 

 

Stage 3 Girls Soccer Gala Team 
Our girls’ soccer team won their pool undefeated at last 
week’s soccer gala day.  We are especially proud of the 
commendation our team was given about sportsmanship 
and teamwork in the field, which is even better than 
winning.  A huge thank you to Mr Saba for the time and 
commitment given to coaching the girls this year.   
A fantastic effort Girls! 
 

Years 3-6 Athletics Carnival – Friday 9th June  
A note will be sent home shortly with details regarding 
the Years 3-6 Athletics Carnival.  The note will also have 
a section asking for assistance.  If you are available to 
help, please complete the tear-off slip, email the school 
office or use the Skoolbag app.  The students have been 
participating in field events for the carnival throughout 
the last two terms.  6 males and 6 females (selected on 
their distances) from each age group will compete in the 
field finals on the day of the school athletics carnival.  All 
students will compete in the 100m and 200m track 
events as well as other competitive novelty events.  The 
finalist list will be available later the next week. 
 

Years 3-4 Soccer Gala Day - Thursday 29th June 
Coaches are required for the Year 3 and 4 soccer teams. 
If you are available to assist please contact Mrs Baxter 
through the school office.  
 
Karen Baxter – Sports Co-ordinator 
 



 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
 

We will be raising money for St Vinnie's Winter Appeal. 
 

The Social Justice Group will be selling treats for 50 cents 
on: 

Tuesday  Week 6 - (today) 

Friday  Week 7 - (Primary Athletics Carnival) 

      Tuesday  Week 10                                                
 

We will also be having a Winter Mufti Day Thursday 
Week 8 for a gold coin donation. 
 

Thank you for your support! 
 

Social Justice Group 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 

CHISHOLM STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 - EVERY LEARNER EVERY DAY 
 

Our Attendance figure to date for 2017 is: 

88.1% 
 

Our attendance figure has improved in the last 
fortnight from 85.9%. 
 

As a school, we are above Diocesan average of 85% 
and 1.9% below the Diocesan target. 
  

Year 1 and Year 2 students are above the target at 
92.9% and 92% respectively.  
  

Thanks for your support because as we all know 
school attendance EVERY DAY is important.  
 

 

A MESSAGE FROM THE CEDP REGARDING THE 
ROAD SAFETY PLAN 

 

Transport for NSW, in partnership with key delivery 
partners, stakeholders and the broader community, is 
developing a plan to map out priority actions to meet the 
Road Safety Strategy 2012-2021 targets for reducing road 
trauma. 
 

The Road Safety Plan 2021 will detail initiatives for the next 
four years to meet 30 per cent reductions in deaths and 
serious injuries. It will also position NSW to achieve the 
longer term target of a zero road toll to support the Future 
Transport strategy which is being developed this year to 
establish a 40-year vision for transport in NSW to meet the 
long-term needs of transport customers. 
 

Development of the Road Safety Plan 2021 will draw on: 
¶ An examination of crash information to understand 

the factors involved in the crashes 
in NSW 

¶ Evidence from Australia and worldwide about what 
has been proven to be effective in 
saving lives and reducing serious injuries 

¶ Feedback from stakeholders and the broader NSW 
community. 

¶ Opportunities to have your say 

 
Safety is a shared responsibility and so input from 
communities and stakeholders across NSW, including your 
school and community, is critical for developing effective 
measures to reduce road trauma. 
 
Please visit the Road Safety Survey to complete to survey. 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

TERM 2  

Wed May 31 Tanya Biasi, Kim Ford 

Thurs June 01 
Amanda Allen, Alanna Carstairs, Coralie 

Livingston, Suzette 
Fri June 02 Tami Adams, Tanya Biasi 

Mon June 05 Alanna Schroder, Christina Moran 
Tues June 06 Amanda Allen 
Wed June 07 Jessica Cullen, Santana OôBryan 
Thurs June 08 Nicole Anderson, HELP NEEDED 

Fri June 09 
Kristen Broadfoot, Kristina Anderson 

 HELP NEEDED 
Mon June 12 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Tues June 13 Verity Bugeja, Sarah Kelly 

   
 

We run a busy canteen, and are always looking for more 
helpers. If I have left your name off the roster, or you can 
assist in the canteen, please ring me on 0421 907 442. 
or see me at the canteen. 
 
Thank you 
Sandra Goldsbrough - Canteen Co-ordinator 
 

Chisholm Day Friday 2nd June 
 

Hot Dog & Popper $4.50. Please 
see the flyer that has been sent 
home. 
Orders due back Wednesday 31 
May. 
 
Helpers are required to assist with 
cooking and serving lunch on the day. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the following students who 
celebrate their birthday over the coming weeks:  

 

Tyler Wright, Ayanda Moyo, Tayla Garofalo, Elise Ashton,  
Heath Groom, Tyler Zammit, Natalia Mansweto,  
Damon Horvath, Sienna Henke, Bailey Jones, Hayley Phillips, 
Tristan Mizzi, Scarlett O'Brien, Kieran Tuckey, Alexsa Kachan, 
Dylan Bryan 
 

https://survey-au.researchnow.com/survey/selfserve/53b/170509?list=2&src=95&c=19#?


 

 

Our Chisholm Community and Will Taylor Day. 
  

Last Friday, we celebrated ‘Will Taylor Day’ it saw our school bathed in a sea of orange demonstrating 
how we as a community come together in times of need.  
  

It is often during the most challenging of times that we turn to others for support and our beautiful school 
community is a wonderful source for that support. Will Taylor Day was an example of this love in action 
on a larger scale, but in every class and on the playground our staff and students extend this love to each 
other on a daily basis. When we reach out to others who have stumbled or when we listen with compassion 
to someone’s worries we are living the Good News. There is a great joy that can be felt when we reach 
out to others, but even more so there is a great joy that is felt by others when they feel the love that is 
being offered. 
  

Thank you to everyone for their support on ‘Will Taylor Day’ and thank you to everyone who extends their 
loving hearts to those in need, no matter how large or small. 
 

Mark 12:41-44: The Widow's Offering 

As Jesus sat near the Temple treasury, he watched the people as they dropped in their money. Many 
rich men dropped in a lot of money; then a poor widow came along and dropped in two little copper 
coins, worth about a penny. He called his disciples together and said to them, “I tell you that this poor 
widow put more in the offering box than all the others. For the others put in what they had to spare of 
their riches; but she, poor as she is, put in all she had—she gave all she had to live on.” 

 

 

        

  
  

 


